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JSE AGRICULTURAL PRODUCTS MARKET NOTICE

Number
A698

Date

27 July 2006
Formal request to do away with location differentials.

A formal request, on behalf of its members, was received from Grain South Africa to remove the use of location differentials in exchange trading. This would mean no longer trading Randfontein as par on the exchange, but that all registered delivery points would represent the exchange par price. GSA indicated that they were convinced that the local market had matured sufficiently to actively trade the basis for each silo. The statistics from Jul05 to Dec05 also indicated that physical deliveries done on the exchange where the location differential is applied in completion of a futures contract were limited to 81 of the registered 181 silos. GSA further indicated in their request, with reference to the soybean contract,  that location differentials were not essential for the functioning of a derivatives market and preferred that the price traded on the exchange represented the same price at all the registered delivery points. More background information on GSA’s decision can be obtained directly from GSA.

The Agricultural Advisory Committee discussed the request at their meeting on the 20 July 2006. Committee members had varied opinions as to the request, however all agreed that should the current system be changed the revised system would have to be implemented for a minimum number of years. A number of changes would also have to be made to the existing silo owner agreement, together with individual silo requirements to ensure controls were in place for all registered delivery points as pricing of the contract would be key to these points. 

The current process of finalising the location differentials each season has become increasingly difficult as transport inputs vary significantly throughout the season. The indicative rates provided by the exchange for each season may not be as accurate as originally intended when reaching the end of the period.

Should the request be approved, no changes would be made to any contracts where the expiries have already traded together with expiries for that particular marketing season. Therefore changes could only be implemented as from the 2008 marketing season.

Before making any further proposals, the agricultural advisory committee has requested feedback from all active members and their clients on the above request to remove location differentials for the white and yellow maize, wheat and sunflower seed contracts. The committee encouraged members to consider the request carefully with the ultimate aim of ensuring the continued growth of an already viable market.

Written feedback indicating detailed reasons for supporting or not supporting the request can be forwarded to the undersigned or Chris Sturgess on email Chriss@jse.co.za.  Also include any specific concerns you may have with the proposal or changes required to the contract specifications should no location differentials apply.  All feedback will be discussed at the next Advisory meeting in September, to be included ensure all replies are received no later than Friday 8 September 2006. 

The JSE is committed to the success of the agricultural derivatives market and therefore appreciates all feedback that ultimately assists in the decision making process. 
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Rod Gravelet-Blondin

Senior General Manager

Agricultural Products DivisionfTel :+27 11 520-7258

Fax :+27 11 520-7551
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